


Name
Member for 
Address

Dear {Insert Name}

The Belmont Wetlands State Park NEEDS HELP!! I am a very concerned local citizen seeing how the park and the beach are mismanaged. 

We need your political help in protecting our amazing nature in the park and the beach.

It has been allowed to be over-run by so many users that it looks like a freeway on week ends, not to mention the ill-legal beach camping, which was never been part of the Plan in the first place. The number of 4X4 permits around 38,000 allowed and the daily usage that is of 350 vehicles is excessive and unsustainable for the area to survive and not be degraded.

Camping on the beach spills into night activities that result in further damage and concerns for safety by other users. This camping also results in pollution of the creek and a soiling of the beach and dunes with human waste and toilet paper.

We must bring in limits that are sustainable and take guidance from places that run well for the users and the community and stop the deterioration of the park. It seems that issuing more and more permits for the beach is a revenue drive by whoever is managing the Park. It doesn’t seem they are the right caretakers to be trusted with this special place.

I ask that another administrator gets appointed, that will look after the park and protect it from destruction and that way allow safe continued community use. Can I ask you to help with your influence to limit the numbers being allowed into the park which then spills into beach camping that is not permitted.

If there is money flowing to the people that manage it now from usage, no wonder they just want more people coming.

Can I ask you to ensure that Crown Lands appoint a manager that is not financially driven and will have the commitment to protect this special place for the community into the future.

Thank you very much for your help and I am really keen to hear from your office how the limit of 4x4 numbers and better administration which enforces no beach camping can be implemented to help the park and the community.

Regards,


{Insert your name, suburb and post code}


